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BORDEN COUNTY COYOTES 
LOSES LONG TIME FAN

K . T . R E D D E L L

1911 -  1990
Graveside services 

were held for Kimball 
Tuscola (K.T.) Reddell, 
79, of Gail at 10:30 
a.m. Saturday at 
Hillside Memorial 
Gardens. The Rev. L.W. 
(Buck) Hatfield of 
Faith Baptist Church 
officiated.

Mr. Reddell died 
Tuesday evening at St. 
John's Hospital in 
San Angelo after a 
brief illness.

He was born June 27, 
1911 in Tuscola and 
had been a resident of 
Borden County and Gail

since 1940. He married
Winonah Claiborne in
1934 at Happy. He was
a farmer and had
worked for the State
Highway Dept. for
approximately 12
years. The last 10
years before his
retirement, he owned
and operated a Texaco
station in Gail.
Two brothers and one 

sister preceded him in 
death.
He is survived by 

his wife, Winonah; one 
daughter and son-in-law 
Kemma and Bobby Nolan

of Snyder; two sons 
and daughters-in-law, 
Jerry and Betty 
Reddell of Elk Ridge, 
Md., and Don and 
Minnie Reddell of 
Bryan; one sister, 
Edith Stevenson of 
Lubbock; nine grand­
children and six 
great- grandchildren.

Pallbearers were 
Stephen Reddell, James 
P. Reddell, George 
Reddell, Earl Reddell, 
James D. Sturdivant, 
Robbie Nolan, Kenneth 
Marsh and Jesse Nelson.

JAPANESE MEAT EXTRAVAGANZA
Beef checkoff dollars 
spent to provide beef 
safety information to a 
Japanese fact-finding 
group 18 months ago 
paid big dividends in 
Japan.

A U .S. beef industry 
delegation visiting
Japan Aug. 28 to Sept. 
8 for Japan Meat Month 
heard food safety autho­

rity Tohsio Hayashi 
assure 340 Japanese 
nutrition professionals 
that imported American 
beef will meet his 
country's strict expec­
tations for safety and 
quality. Hayashi used 
information provided 
to him and 13 other 
Japanese food safety 
experts at College 
Station in spring 1988.
Hayashi explained 

that U .S. industry 
efforts, backed up by 
government assurances, 
result in a top quality 
product for import to 
Japan.

"The government and 
(U.S.) producers do not 
try to meet food safety 
standards with a passive

approach, "Hayashi told 
audiences in Asaka and 
Tokyo. "They have a 
positive attitude and 
want to please their 
customers. The (U.S.) 
beef industry has a 
very strong interest 
to provide consumers 
with a healthy product."

Hayashi, executive 
director of the Insti­
tute of Food Sciences 
for the Japan Medical 
Food Association, was a 
speaker on two American 
Beef Nutrition Seminars 
that launched Japan's 
Meat Month. The U.S. 
Meat Export Federation 
sponsored both seminars. 
"Hayashi's statement to 
his audience are divi­
dends to Texas beef

to register to vote in 
the Nov. 6 

General Election

THE CLASS OF 1970
XAVIER BENAVIDEZ 
CHERON BILLECK CHARLOTTE BROWN 
JUDY BUCHANAN TERRY CANON 
DELWYN DAVIS 
DEBBIE DENNIS 
LISA DENNIS BETTY GRAY 
FREDDY HAGINS 
SANDRA HANCOCK

DOLORES LANKFORD BOBBIE LUDECKE 
CARLA SHOEMAKER LIN SMITH 
SAUNDRA SNEED 
ROBERT SORRELLS STEVE SUMMERS 
DARRELL TAYLOR 
ELIODORO VILLANUEVA GARY WILKERSON DEBBY WILLS 
TED YADON

THE CLASS OF 1960
rubiun
JEANNA BURRUSGLADYS CAPPSLARRY DOYLE
NELDA GILMOREJ0LENE JUNEK
RONALD MARTIN (dec.)
KAY RANSONE MONTGOMERY

GRAY PARKS (dec.) 
CAROL PATTERSON 
CLARAJANE PORTER 
SUE SANDERS NELDA STEADMAN 
DONNA SWANSON 
LANIS TODD RAYMOND WALTON RALPH WILLIAMS

CELEBRATING 
HOME 
COMI

Also
Homecoming in 1990 are 
the classes of 1970 
and 1960. They are

20th,
and 30th year reunion. 
(My how time flies!) 
These students are:

producers, " Anne I. 
Anderson, executive 
director of the Texas 
Beef Industry Council, 
said. "When TBIC and 
MEF hosted the Japanese 
food safety experts at 
a brief program at 
College Station 18 
months ago, we hoped he

would find out produc­
tion practices to be 
sound. The information 
that he passed on to 
his Japanese audience 
about U.S. beef safety 
programs assures us 
that he did."
This is an example of 

cont. to pg. 4
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COYOTE
FOOTBALL jit
COYOTES FALLSHORT IN A 26-8

LOSS TO GRADY
The Borden Coyotes 

put only one score on 
the board despite 
totaling 219 yards 
total offense. Shane 
Kemper completed 9 of 
17 passes for 128 
yards. John Paul 
Harris caught 3 for 47 
yards, and J.J. 
Kincheloe caught 3 for 
43 yards. Cole Vestal, 
Paul Sturdivant, and 
Rod Jeter each caught 
one pass.

Rushing leaders for 
the night were Rod 
Jeter with 8 carries 
for 36 yards, Brandon 
Adcock with 7 carries 
for 23 yards, and 
John Paul Harris with 
4 carries for 17

The Borden Star 
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yards. Klint Kemper 
carried only 4 times 
for 3 yards and a one 
yard plunge for a 
touch down. Jimmy Rios 
carried 2 times for 
17 yards before suffer­
ing a sprained ankle.
The Coyotes kicked 

off to the Wildcats to 
start the game, and 
the Coyotes held them 
on downs. Borden
County took over at 
the Grady 32. Jimmy 
Rios took the ball to 
the Grady 20. On 4th 
down the Coyotes
fumbled, and Grady 
took over. In this 
possession on 4th down 
Grady threw for a 60 
yard touchdown pass.

In the second quarter, 
Grady was driving to 
the Borden 7 yard line 
when Paul Sturdivant 
tackled the Grady 
quarterback for a 8 
yard loss. The Coyotes 
held Grady on downs, 
but punted the ball 
back to the Wildcats. 
The Wildcats again 
were threatening to 
score and this time 
they were successful 
with an 18 yard run. 
After the extra point 
was ruled good the 
score was 14-0. On the 
kick off Juve Balaque 
returned the ball from 
the 5 yard line to the 
Coyotes 15 yard line. 
John Paul Harris made 
a 14 yard catch and 
Rod Jeter made a 10 
yard run to the Grady 
30. However, the
Wildcats still held 
the Coyotes on downs. 
Grady Quarter back 
passed for 7 yards 
when Klint Kemper made 
a great hit on the 
reception.

In the third quarter 
Grady scored on the 
first possession to 
make the score 20-0. 
On the kick off Juve 
Balaque returned the 
ball from the end zone

to the Borden County 2 
yard line. On third 
down Shane Kemper hit 
J.J. Kincheloe for a 
first down. Grady held 
Borden on the next set 
of downs. The Wildcats 
were barking up the 
Coyote1s tree again 
from the Coyotes 15 
yard line, when Rod 
Jeter tackled a wildcat 
for a 3 yard loss. On 
fourth and goal John 
Paul Harris broke up a 
would be Grady touch­
down in the end zone, 
and it was the Coyotes' 
ball.

The Coyotes took 
over on their own 13 
early in the fourth 
quarter. Shane Kemper 
hit J.J. Kincheloe to 
the Borden County 33. 
A personal foul aided 
the Coyotes to the 
Grady 27 yard line. 
From the 19 yard line 
John Paul Harris
caught a Shane Kemper 
pass to the one yard 
line. The next play

Patties - 
Links - 

Pan Sausage
We thank you all 

sales in the past 
port this year.

Klint Kemper plunged 
on yard for the Coyotes 
touchdown. Shannon 
Smithie kicked the 
extra point to make it 
20-8 with 7:25 left in 
the game. At this 
point the Coyotes were 
behind only 2 touch­
downs.
On the kick off, a 

slippery wildcat 
returned the ball 78 
yards for a Wildcat 
touchdown. The score 
was 26-8. Borden 
County had two chances 
to score but a fumble 
on one 4th down and a 
incomplete pass on the 
4th down added to the 
Coyotes misfortune to 
produce a score.
The Coyotes played 

hard and never gave up 
the fight. it was 
simply a night that 
everything did not go 
well for the Coyotes.

The Coyotes will 
meet Wellman at Wellman 
this Friday night at 
7:30 p.m.

$8.50/box 
$8.50/box 
- $6.50/box
for the successful 
and for your sup-

Kristin Kilmer 
FFA Reporter

BORDEN

COYOTES

OVER

* * * * * * * * * * * * *  
BORDEN COUNTY

VS
WELLMAN 

IN WELLMAN
AT 7:30 p.m.

* * * * * * * * * * * * *  * * * * * * * * * * *  * *

ORDER MUMS EARLY!
The members of the Junior class are 

selling Mums and Garters for Homecoming.
If you would like one for your wife, 

husband, daughter son, mom or sweetie 
please contact a member of the Jr. class 
or sponsor.Prices range from $9.00 to $30.00 for 
mums and $8.50 to $16.00 for garters.

All orders must be turned in by Oct. 
2nd. Kelly Jo Ogden-Reporter

Kristin Monger-V. Pres.

It is once again time 
for our annual FFA 
sausage sales. The 
proceeds from these 
sales will go to the 
Gail. FFA Chapter for 

various activities and trips.
SELLING DATES:

September 11th thru September 25th
Call in orders can be made by 

contacting Buddy Wallace at:
856-4313 work 
856-4478 home

He will either take the order or 
send over an FFA member to take it.

PRICES:
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REGULAR

SCHOOL BOARD MEETING
SEPT. 17, 1990

The Board oF Trustees of the Borden County Independent 
School District met in regular session on Monday, September 
17, 1990 at 12:30 P.M. in the Board Room of Borden County
School.

Board members present were Jack McPhaul, Joel Dennis, Jon 
Monger, Kenny Hensley, Scott Clayton and Randy Adcock. Tom Ed 
Vestal was absent.

Administrator present was Jimmy Thomas, Superintendent.

1 . Call To Order:
Board President Jack McPhaul called the meeting to order.

2. Community Input:
There were no visitors present.

3. Minutes:
Minutes of the August 20, board meetings were read. A 
motion was made by Scott Clayton and seconded by Joel 
Dennis to approve the minutes. Motion carried unanimously.

4. Bills:
Bills For September were reviewed For payment. A motion 
was made by Randy Adcock and seconded by Jon Monger to 
approve the bills. Motion carried unanimously.

5. Budget Amendments:
Budget amendments For the 1989-1990 school year were 
discussed. Kenny Hensley made a motion to approve the 
budget amendments as completed during August, 1990.
The motion was seconded by Jon Monger.

Motion carried unanimously.

G , Teacher Appraiser and Appraisal Calendar:
The District's Appraisal System,Appraisers and Appraisal 
Calendar were discussed by the Board. A motion was made by 
Randy Adcock to accept the Appraisal Calendar and the 
CertiFied Teacher Appraisers as presented by Superintendent 
Thomas. The motion was seconded by Randy Hensley.

Motion carried unanimously.

7, District Early Dismissal Days:
Superintendent Thomas presented a Schedule oF Early 
Dismissal Days in accordance with Texas State Board oF 
Education guidelines For Board approval. A motion was 
made by Jon Monger and seconded by Joel Dennis to accept 
the schedule as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

E 1 1 1-ria
3»i i l i

----------- J 3
i » n  1

( s l î f i S
iSHBI

B A R -B -Q  PRE  
& COOKED B Y  I 

CLUB M E M B I  
SU PP O R T  OF I

i
P A R E D  
BOOSTER 
;R S  IN  
30RDEN

COUNTY STU!

M i g . g

DENTS

Ü®L m MS®
yg------------------------------- «

g Employee Health Insurance:
The school district's Employee Health Insurance Program 
was discussed. The Motion was made by Kenny Hensley to 
and seconded by Scott Clayton to place the school 
district's employees insurance with Blue Cross-Blue Shield 
For the 1990-1991 school year with the eFFective date 
being -September 15, 1990. Motion carried unanimously.

g. r Super i'm’td'radent * s Report :
" '.a:. Financial Report

Superintendent Thomas gave a year-to-date Financial 
report For the 1989-90 and 90-91 school years.

b. Attendance Report:
The attendance was reported as 18S in grades K-12.

c. Personnel Report:
It was reported that Phillip Benavidez had been hired 

»■;. to assist in the school transpor tat i on and
maintenance departments.

d. Texas Education Agency Report
The response letter and actions concerning the 1989-90 
accreditation visit were discussed. It was reported 
that a Texas Education Agency attendance audit was 
conducted on September 13, 1990 and that the District
was Found to be in substantial compliance with the 
state attendance rules and regulations.

e : Texas Association oF School Board Convention Report:
It was reported that there would be Four members oF 
-the Borden County I.S.D. that would be attending the 
annual.TASB convention in Houston on September 21st,

. .. „22nd, 23rd, and 24th.

’•*£*. • Super i ntenden t ' s Veil i c 1 e :
■ It was 'reported that Bob Brown'Oldsmobile oF Lamesa 

was presently attempting to sell the 1987 Chevrolet 
Caprice that was the Former Superintendent's 
vehicle and that this vehicle was presently on 
Bob Brown- Oldsmobile lot in Lamesa.

the

g . Band Un i
It was»%r^ptkr'ted that the parents oF the students 
partici'p&^£rigp. in band were concerned that the band 
uniFormW..'vVer^ becoming quite old and worn. It was 
also discussed that this would be an item that 
would need‘ to be given consideration at a later 
date since this was something that was not allowed 
F*pr jn the budget that had been adopted For the 
1990-1991 school year.

*h.i.,(,*- Tpxas Tech, Fjoqtba 11 Game:
’‘It was discussed that plans were currently being 
made to acquire tickets For the November 3, 1990
Texes Tech vs University oF Texas Football game For 
students in grades 7-12.

B&nta-l.oF School Teacherages:
*lj,R‘eceht requests oF patrons to rent vacant 
teacherages were discussed and previous 
prohibiting this practice was discussed.

school
policy

In conclusion, Mr. Thomas reported that the school year was 
oFF to a wonderFul start.

Adjournment . 
Thqre being 
adjourned.”

FRIDAY OCT. 5 ,1 9 9 0
If any class has plans for a Home­

coming get together with former 
classmates, let the Borden Star help 
pass on the information.

Let us know soon as there are only 
three (3) more issues 
coming.

until home-

GO MIGHTY 

COYOTES! ! !

no . further* * ¿ -h + business, the -ineetihg was
COACH AVERY GIVING 
TALK DURING PEP RALLY.

PEP-RALLY FUN-ON YOUR 
MARK, GET SET, GO!!

STUDENT
LUNCHES

September 24-28, 1990 

MONDAY

Chicken Strips 
Mashed Potatoes 

Gravy 
Spinach 

Hot Rolls 
Hot Apple Dessert 

Milk
Salad Bar 

TUESDAY

Green Enchilada Casserole 
Mexican Bean Salad 

Corn 
Jello 

Crackers 
Mi lk

Salad Bar

WEDNESDAY

Corn Dogs 
Onion Rings 
Baked Beans 

Sugar Cookies 
Milk

Salad Bar 

THURSDAY

Meat Loaf 
Mashed Potatoes 

Fried Okra 
Back-eyed Peas 

Hot Rolls 
Peaches 
Milk

Salad Bar 

FRIDAY

Burritos
Corn

Vegetable Salad 
Chocolate Cake 

Milk
Salad Bar

SALAD BAR - EVERY 
DAY EXCEPT FRIDAY

LUNCH PRICE

K-7th. $1.00 per day 
or $23.00 a month.
8th-12th. $1.25 per day 
or $28.75 a month.
Teachers: $1.50 per day.
Guest: $2.50 per day.

DURING FRIDAY’S PEP 
RALLY
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JAPANESE MEAT
cont. from pg. 1
how beef checkoff 
dollars work for the 
long-term benefit of 
the beef industry. 
Although we could have 
provided this same 
information to the 
Japanese audience
through one of our 
speakers, it is much 
more credible coming 
from one of their own 
experts. The pro-U.S. 
beef industry stance 
that he took at that 
meeting will spread 
through Japan by the 
opinion of the 360 
nutritionists who in­
tently listened to his 
address."

In April 1991, Japan 
is liberalizing its 
market structure to

EXTRAVAGANZA
permit purchases of 
more U .S. produced 
beef. Approximately
two-thirds of Japanese 
consumers have never 
eaten imported beef, 
Hayashi said. Of this 
two-thirds, 90 percent 
said they have not 
purchased imported beef 
because of concerns 
about its safety.

Hayashi assured his 
audience that these 
concerns are unfounded. 
He noted that beef 
industry efforts have 
resulted in safe and 
healthy beef.

"We should not be ’ 
concerned about their 
production practices," 
he said.

The program also
r-You Know You’re 40 When...-

You stop to  think and som etim es forget to start again.

National Farm Safety W e e k — Sept. 16-22,1990
SEPTEMBER 16TH THROUGH THE 22ND HAS BEEN PRO­

CLAIMED AS FARM SAFETY WEEK —  A TIME FOR NATION­
WIDE EMPHASIS ON FARM SAFETY ACTIVITIES, AND 
RECOGNITION OF THE MANY CONTRIBUTIONS THAT MEN 
AND WOMEN IN AGRICULTURE MAKE TO THE NATION. THE 
1990 OBSERVANCE IS THE 47TH ANNUAL EVENT OF ITS 
KIND.

THE BUSY HARVEST SEASON IS A MOST FITTING TIME 
TO EXPRESS CONCERN AND APPRECIATION FOR THE 
NATION'S FARMERS AND RANCHERS.

featured Dr. RoseAnn 
Kutschke, head of the 
University of Texas at 
Austin nutrition depart­
ment . Kutschke's main 
message was that al­
though Japanese con­
sumers are not pre­
sently concerned with 
fat consumption, studies 
show their levels are 
rapidly rising. She 
advised the Japanese to 
adopt dietary practices 
that include lean 
beef.

The state of Texas is 
a major producer of 
high quality, lean 
beef.

Prostate
Cancer

Get checked.
Men 40 and older need 
regular exams so that this 
common cancer can be found 
early, when cure is more 
likely.

For more information, call:

1-800-4-CANCER
Cancer Information 

Service
M. D. Anderson Cancer Center

People believe if a spider swings 
down in front of you, you will hear 
good news.

HELP WANTED
Over 100 different 
Companies now hiring 
Men and Women to do a 
variety of jobs in 
their own home. For 
amazing Recorded 
Message call. 
915-846-3054 24hrs. 
a day. Dept. 035

THANK YOU

Thank you so 
much for the 
wonderful award 
we received at 
the 4-H Picnic.

It is a great
honor and plea-
sure to work
with the kids
in Borden County.
JANA & RAY DON 

UNDERWOOD

" F L E A  M A R K E T " -------" T R A D E  D A Y S "

SEPTEMBER 29-30th 
DOWNTOWN GAIL (TEXAS)

BETWEEN LAMESA AND SNYDER
*************************************

"THANKS" TO EVERYONE WHO HELPED

MAKE OUR JUNE "TRADE DAYS"
A BIG SUCCESS!

*************************************

ANYONE INTERESTED IN ONE OR
MORE SPACES MAY CALL --

915-856-4434

We're proud to be a part of the area since 1905

f  Snyder National Bank
life take Snyder to H eart!

M em ber FDIC
1715 25th 
573-2681



5--THE BORDEN STAR, WED., SEPT. 19, 1990TURNER - LIGHTFOOT WEDDING

MRS. STEVE ALAN LIGHTFOOT 
nee : Kimberly Suzanne Turner

Kimberly Suzanne 
Turner and Steve Alan 
Lightfoot exchanged 
wedding vows in an 
afternoon ceremony on 
Aug. 18 at Second 
Baptist Church in 
Lamesa.
Officiating was 

Phillip Stroud, cousin 
of the groom, of the 
Clarendon Church of 
Christ in Clarendon.
The bride is the 

daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. John Mitchell of 
Lamesa and the late 
Blaine Turner. She is 
the granddaughter of 
Mr. and Mrs Dan Turner 
of Borden County and 
Mr. and Mrs. Delois 
Scitern of Lamesa. 
Her great-grandparents 
are Mrs. Jackie Turner 
of Borden County and 
Mrs. Edna Chapman of 
Lamesa.

Parents of the groom 
are Mr. and Mrs. J im 
Lightfoot of Lamesa. 
The groom is the 
grandson of Mrs. 
Connie Lightfoot and 
Mr. and Mrs. Harry 
Taylor, all of Lamesa.
Within the church 

sanctuary, the pews 
were accented by

large, red satin bows 
with cascading strea­
mers . The family pews 
were designated by 
larger red satin bows 
decorated with red 
rosebuds, silk greenery 
and white turledoves. 
Framing the bridal 
setting were two 
seven-branched cande­
labra on each side of 
a large heart-shaped 
archway. The cande­
labra were decorated 
with silk ivy, red and 
white roses, white 
turtledoves and large 
red satin bows. A 
unity candle was 
featured at the front 
of the altar.
Organist Wanda 

Chapman of Lamesa, 
great-aunt of the 
bride, and pianist 
Susan Chapman of 
Seminole, cousin of 
the bride, provided a 
prelude of wedding 
selections.

Susan Chapman also 
served as vocalist- 
While the parents and 
the grandparents of 
the couple were being 
seated, she sang 
"Evergreen," followed 
by "The Parents Prayer."

She Sang "Love Will Be 
Our Home" as the 
couple was lighting 
the unity candle.

Escorted by her 
brother. Brie Turner 
of Lubbock, the bride 
wore a formal gown of 
imported white satin 
with a Basque waistline 
It featured a sweet­
heart neckline with 
off-the-shoulder poufs 
and long sleeves. The 
bodice was embellished 
with re-embroidered
Alencon lace, irides­
cent sequins and 
pearls. The full
skirt and chape1-lenght 
train were bordered 
with re-embroidered
Alencon lace, irides­
cent sequins and 
pearls.

The bride's headpiece 
created by family 
friend Patty Hensley, 
was a floral wreath 
accented with pearls 
and sequins. Featuring 
cascades of lily of 
the valley and long 
white ribbons on each 
side, it held a three­
tiered veil which was 
highlighted by elabor­
ate poufs of irides­
cent tulle.
She carried a red 

rose bouquet with 
magnolia leaf backing 
on one side and fantasy 
greenery on the other, 
all cascading down 
with the roses. It 
was accented with an 
onion grass spray at 
the top and a red 
satin ribbon bow with 
streamers.
Following tradition, 

as something old the 
bride wore a diamond 
engagement ring belong­
ing to her paternal 
great-grandmother, 
Jackie Turner. As
something borrowed,
she wore pearl ear­
rings belonging to her 
mother. Something new 
was her wedding attire 
and something blue was 
her garter. Two
pennies minted in 
1969, the year of the 
couple 1s births, were 
placed in her shoes 
for luck.
Nearing the altar, 

the bride presented 
her mother with a 
single long-stemmed
rose. Upon leaving, 
she presented the 
groom1s mother with an

identical rose.
Julie Lightfoot of 

Lamesa, sister of the 
groom, served as maid 
of honor. Other 
bridal attendants were 
Wendy Watson of Midland 
Race Gillespie of 
Denton; Laurie Light­
foot of Lamesa, sister 
of the groom and 
Denise Turner of 
Lubbock, sister-in-law 
of the bride.
The bridal attendants 

each wore a red taffeta 
dress with a sweetheart 
neckline, fitted 
bodice and slightly 
off-the-shoulder short 
sleeves accented with 
bows. Each dress 
featured a Basque 
waistline and a court- 
lenght full shirt.
Each bridal attendant 

carried a round nosegay 
of red and white 
roses. The floral 
arrangement was accen­
ted with a white lace 
backing and red satin 
ribbon bows and strea­
mers . The streamers 
were accented with 
miniature wedding 
bands and white doves.

The groom wore a 
black designer full- 
dress tuxedo with 
white shirt, white bow 
tie and cummerbund. 
His boutonniere fea­
tured two large red 
rosebuds accented with 
an onion grass spray 
to match the bride's 
bouquet.
Mark Mixon of Jasper 

served as best man. 
Groomsmen were Brian 
Hardesty of College 
Station, Pat Miller of 
Bryan and Johnnie 
Ellis and Brad Stokes, 
both of Lamesa.

Ushers were Jeff 
Pierce of Benjamin, 
Jim Horton of Lubbock 
and Cary Wood of 
Lamesa, cousin of the 
bride.

The male attendants 
were each attired in a 
black designer full- 
dress tuxedo with red 
tie and cummerbund. 
They each wore a 
boutonniere consisting 
of two red satin 
sweetheart rosebuds 
with rose leaf backing 
and gypsophila.
Flower girl was 

Roxie Lee Turner of 
Lamesa, sister of the 
bride. She wore a

red, tea-lenght taffeta 
dress with sweetheart 
neckline, short pouf 
sleeves and three 
tiers of ruffles 
accenting the back. 
She scattered red rose 
petals from a white 
basket decorated with 
red bows and streamers 
and red lace.
Ringbearer was Ryan 

Curry of Tahoka, 
cousin of the bride. 
Attired identically 
to the groomsmen, he 
carried a white lace 
satin pillow topped by

cont. to pg. 7

PUBLIC
NOTICE

Texas Utilities Electric Company 
(“TU Electric”) hereby publishes 
NOTICE that, pursuant to the 
provisions of the Public Utility 
Regulatory Act and the Public 
Utility Commission’s Substantive 
Rule 23.23(b)(2), it has filed an 
application on September 14, 
1990, with the Public Utility 
Commission of Texas seeking 
a u th o rity  to  refund  to  its 
customers a prior over-recovery 
of fuel cost revenues in the amount 
of $68,084,944 as of July 31, 
1990, includ ing  applicab le  
interest.

TU Electric has proposed that 
the refund be made effective with 
customer billings beginning in 
the first billing month following 
five days a fte r en try  of a 
Commission Order authorizing 
such refund. All customers and 
classes of customers whose electric 
service rates include charges for 
fuel cost pursuant to TU Electric 
Rider FC, entitled “Base Rate 
Fuel Component”, and all terri­
tories in which TU Electric pro­
vides electric service will be 
affected if the application is 
granted.

A complete copy of said appli­
cation is on file with the Public 
Utility Commission of Texas.

Persons who wish to intervene or 
otherwise participate in these 
proceedings should notify the 
Public Utility Commission of 
Texas as soon as possible. A 
request to intervene, participate, 
or for further information should 
be mailed to the Public Utility 
Commission of Texas, 7800 Shoal 
Creek Boulevard, Suite 400N, 
Austin, Texas 78757. Further in­
formation may also be obtained 
by calling the Public Utility Com­
mission Consumer Affairs Divi­
sion at (512) 458-0223 or (512) 
458-0227, or (512) 458-0221 
teletypewriter for the deaf.

m U E L E C T R IC
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LET ME GET MY HAT

BY DENNIS POOLE

Boll Weevil News
newsletter of the Texas High Plains boll weevil diapause control program 

_____ .September 4tli, 1990________________________

The contract for 
aerial spraying in the 
1990 High Plains Ball 
ieevil Control Program 
has been awarded to 
Perryton Aviation of 
Perryton, Texas.
Larry Schickedanz, 

owner of Perryton 
Aviation Inc, submitted 
a two-tier bid at a 
bidders meeting held 
at Lubbock Civic 
Center August 29. 
Schickedanz's low bid, 
of $8.80 per gallon 
for the first 5,000 
gallons applied and 
$7.09 per gallon on 
subsequent applications, 
was chosen from eight 
bids presented at the 
meeting. Lubbock based 
Plains Cotton Growers 
Inc. let the 1989 
contract for $5.93 per 
gallon. The 27-year-old 
program is conducted 
in cooperation with 
U.S. Department of 
Agriculture from PCG's 
field office in Spur, 
Texas.
Before making the 

contract award Program 
Coordinator for PCG, 
Roger Haldenby comment­
ed to bidders that the 
1990 weevil suppression 
program is expected 
to be much smaller 
than in recent years. 
an early freeze in 
October 1989 and low 
temperatures in
December helped to 
minimize the numbers 
of boll weevils that 
were able to survive 
the winter. The hot, 
dry conditions of May 
and June of this year 
have further reduced 
populations.
The contract calls 

for applying ultra low 
volume malathion, a 
the rate of 12 ounces 
per acre, to an esti­
mated 50,000 to 150,000 
acrea of cotton. Four 
aircraft will be used, 
the control zone lies 
along and below the 
Caprock on the eastern 
edge of the High

Plains from Silverton, 
Briscoe county, in the 
North to Vealmoor, 
Howard county, in the 
South.
Pheromone traps set 

out below and along 
the Caprock since May 
have caught 98% less 
bow Weevils this year 
than during the same 
period in 1989, added 
Johnny Anderson Program 
Manager. Anderson 
explained that the 
early indications are 
for this to be a light 
year but that treatment 
decisions are based on 
a field-by-field 
manual survey of boll 
weevil populations. 
this survey, using 
32-two-person teams, 
will start September 
5.

The first spray 
application to infested 
fields will be made 
September 24. Treat­
ments will be repeated, 
as necessary, at 
ten-day intervals 
until the first area 
freeze.

Since its inception 
in 1963 the program 
has successfully 
prevented the spread 
of bool weevil into 
the cotton acreage 
above the Caprock and 
on into New Mexico.
The program is 

funded 70% by High 
Plains cotton producers 
and 30% USDA, with a 
small contribution 
from Texas Department 
of Agriculture. Pro­
ducer funds for the 
program are collected 
as a part of the 
receiving charge at 
area compresses and 
are administered by 
PCG's Boll Weevil 
Sterring Committee, 
chaired by Borden 
County farmer Jarrell 
Edwards of Route 1, 
O 'Donnell,

ASCS NEWS
POSSIBLE OFFICE CLOSING
There is a possibi­

lity that this office 
will be closed for two 
days a week beginning 
October 1. This closing 
and the furlough of 
employees is being 
proposed because the 
agency is under a 
sequestering order
pursuant to the
Balanced Budget and 
Emergency deficit
Control Act of 1985 
(P.L. 99-177) (commonly 
known as the Gramm- 
Rudman-Hollings Act), 
as amended. Should 
this possibility
become reality, all 
County ASCS offices 
will be closed on 
Mondays and Fridays.

FAILED ACREAGE
Before you destroy 

an acreage of a crop 
that has failed: you 
must come in; report 
this to us; and revise 
your certification.

LATE FILED CERTIFICATION
Any certification

that we take now will 
be considered a late 
filed certificatiaon 
and certain require­
ments will have to be 
met. You will have to 
pay a late filed 
certification fee and 
the farm will be 
required spot-check. 
Failure to certify 
results in the farm 
having no crop history 
and will result in the 
loss or reduction of 
any crop acreage bases 
on the farm. If you 
want to have the 
history for a planted 
crop or want to protect 
a crop acreage base, 
you must certify the 
farm.

ACR MAINTENANCE

Weeds are not an 
approved cover on ACR 
(setaside). One of 
your responsibilities 
for program participa­
tion is to control 
weeds on ACR. Failure 
to control weeds will 
result in the reduction 
or loss of program 
benefits. We are 
spot-checking farms
for ACR maintenance at 
this time, so it is to

your advantage to take 
weed control measures 
now.

CRP MAINENEANCE
As a CRP participant, 

you are required toa 
control weeds on your 
CRP acreage. This is 
not only a program 
requirement, t(ut
should also be done 
out of consideratiaon 
for your neighbor who 
has spent a lot of

F O R  S A L E  
1985 DOUBLE WIDE 
MOBILE HOME. 3
bed, 2 bath, in 
Gail. Lived in 4 
years. Like new. 
1568 square foot.
Call:817-647-1919.

to the state that it 
is now in. If we or 
the Soil Conservatioan 
Service find a CRP 
Farm with excessive 
noxious weeds, we are 
authorized to WITHHOLD 
THE ANNUAL PAYMENT 
until the weeds are 
controlled. Please 
contact the Soil 
Conservation Service 
for their recommen­
dation of the weed 
control measures to be

TYPIST-$500 WEEKLY 
AT HOME!

Information: send
self-addressed, 
stamped envelop. 
Honey, P.0. Box 
6509, Charlottes­
ville, VA. 22906.

money getting a crop carried out.

c Classified Ads j

EXTRA INCOME "90"
Earn $200-$500 
weekly mailing 
greeting cards & 
novelty gift items. 
For more informa­
tion send a stamped 
addressed envelope 
to: Greeting Cards, Inc. P.Q. 
Box 2297, Miami, 
Florida, 33261.

PIANO FOR SALE

Wanted: Responsible 
party to assume 
small monthly
payments on piano. 
See locally. Call 
credit manager
1-800-447—4266.

F O R  S A L E
1 bedroom, 1 bath F O R  S A L E
house on h lot Round Bale Hay Buggy 
behind the Gail Call: 856-4426 or 
Cafe. Call 856-4439. 399-4583.

PUBLIC NOTICE
B R I E F  E X P L A N A T O R Y  S T A T E M E N T  

O F  P R O P O S E D

CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENT
GENERAL ELECTION 
NOVEMBER 6. 1990

PROPOSITION NO. 1 ON THE BALLOT
Senate Joint Resolution 2, Sixth Called Session, 71st Legislature, 

proposes a constitutional amendment to provide that if the Senate, at 
any special session, does not take- final action to confirm or reject 
an appointee of the Governor made during*a recess of the Senate, the 
appointee is entitled to continue in office until the Senate rejects the 
appointee at a subsequent session or Until the Governor appoints 
another person to fill the vacancy, but such a nominee whom the 
Senate does not act to confirm or reject at a subsequent.-regular 
session is considered to be rejected when the session ends. : ,

The proposed amendment will appear on the ballot ds follows:

“The constitutional amendment to clarify the authority of 
the senate to consider certain nominees to state and district 
offices and to provide for filling vacancies in those' oSites ”

------------:-----------  ' * W • D D L; • • •

Este es el informe explanátorio sobre la enmienda prepuesta a la 
constitución que aparecerá en la boleta el día 6 de noviembre de 1990. 
Si usted no ha recibido una copia del informe en español, podrá 
obtener una gratis por llamar al 1/800/252/8683 o por. escribir al 
Secretario de Estado, P.O. Box 12060, Austin, Texas' 78711.

......Published by Secretary pf State George S. Bayoud, Jr.-
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The
First National 

Bank
of O'Donnell

We w a n t to m eet the financial 
n eed s of th is com m unity.

Come in and visit 
w ith us.

MEMBER FDIC

cont. from pg. 5 
two red rosebuds, a 
red bow and two gold 
rings with doves on 
them. , '.;
Rachel , Curry of 

Tahoka, cousin of the 
bride, registered
quests at a round 
table covered by a 
white lace cloth. The 
table held the . bride' s 
red rose throw-away 
bouquet, and engagement 
photograph of the 
couple in a red satin 
frame , a red feather 
pen, the bridal book 
and a three-branched, 
sterling silver candel­
abrum.

RECEPTION

Foiling the wedding 
ceremony a reception 
was held in the Activi­
ty Building at the 
church, where the
newlyweds were assisted 
in the receiving line 
by their parents.

The bride's table
was covered with a 
white lace overlay 
cloth and held a 
silver punch bowl. A 
large white wicker 
basket was fulled with 
red silk barrel roses, 
white baby's breath, 
miniature sweetheart 
rosebuds and silk
English ivy with a 
large bow of white
iridescent tulle and 
red satin ribbon
streamers. Also
featured was a five- 
branched, sterling
silver candelabrum and 
silver and crystal 
appointments.
The bride1 s cake was 

a four-tiered straw­
berry cream confection 
covered with white 
decorators icing.
Hundreds of tiny red 
and white flowers 
flowed down the sides 
of the the classic 
round tiers. The cake 
was topped with red 
satin bells framed by 
a white heart and 
accented with white
lace and red satin 
ribbon.

r à ì U t t g
gold and silver appoint­
ments . The centerpiece 
consisted of an arrange 
raent of leather leaf, 
lemon leaf, baby's 
breath and culy willow 
in a contemporary 
foliage design.
Because the groom is a 
member of the Texas 
A&M pistol team, his 
competition pistol was 
used as the focal 
point of the arrange­
ment .

The groom's cake, 
made by his aunt Betty 
Scott, was a carrot 
cake with maroon and 
white icing and a 
Texas A&M symbol in 
the center. A variety 
of hors d ' oeuvres 
also were served.

Additional guest
tables were covered 
with red tablecloths 
and accented on each 
end by balloons with 
red and white steamers 
attached to red and 
white honeycomb wedding 
bells. The bridesmaids 
bouquets served as 
centerpieces.

Rebekah Curry of 
Tahoka, cousin of the 
bride, presented the 
guests with miniature 
red wedding bells 
filled with birdseed. 
Assisting at the 
tables were Jennifer 
Scitern of Colorado 
City, Adrienne McGarvey 
of Lubbock, Sue Gideon 
of Benjamin and Stacie
Seely and Crista
Chiles, both of Lamesa.

Following a wedding
trip to Tennessee, the
couple will reside in
Bryan.

The bride is a 1988 
graduate of Lamesa 
High School and atten­
ded Texas Woman's 
University in Denton.

The groom also 
graduated from Lamesa 
High School in 1988 
and is attending Texas 
A&M University.

The grooms' parents 
hosted a rehearsal 
dinner at the Ranch 
House restaurant in 
Lamesa on the eve of 
the wedding.

The groom1s table 
was draped with a red 
cloth and overlayed 
with a white lace 
cloth. It held a 
five-branched, gold 
candelabrum and gold 
coffee... service with

Branon Funeral Home ^
Service in this area since 1922.

Phone 872-8335 403 N. Austin, Lamesa I • College Heights Shopping Center

Western __ 
Wear

i ila. (s
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Work Day
There will be a 

workday held this 
Saturday, Sept. 22nd 
at the new Ag. facility 
which is located west 
of Coyote Stadium.

The facility was 
begun after the school 
purchased 4 acres for 
the purpose of develop­
ing an area for town 
students to feed their 
projects. The area 
will consist of a 
14'X90' barn which 
will accomadate some 
15 feeding pens and 
feed rooms.

Two of the Ag. 
Science classes are 
working each day on 
the construction of 
the project as part of 
their class instruction.
The Gail FFA and 4-H 

organizations are
excited about the 
project as it will 
open a nice outlet for 
several of the students 
to house their animals.
Anyone wishing to

ilityPlanned
help on Saturday is 
welcome. The work will 
begin at 8:00 a.m.

Tools needed will 
be :
° Welders and Cutting 
units

° Post hole diggers 
° Shovels and rakes 
° Ladders 
° String line

Anyone who has 
questions can contact 
Buddy Wallace (Ag 
Science teacher) at: 
856-4478 - Home 
856-4314 - Work

Whit Parks
Sales Rep. Wilson Motors 
E. Hwy. 180 Snyder,Texas

b u s . 573-6352 
Home 573-8305

PEGGY HART 
FALL 1990 Ni i i i i i i i i i i i

PEGGY HART 11
i i i i i i i i i m I
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The annual General 
Membership meeting of 
the Borden County Jr. 
Livestock Association, 
Inc. was held on 
September 11, 1990 in
the District courthouse 
of the Borden County 
Courthouse.

MINUTES:
Minutes of the 

September 14, 1989
General Membership
meeting were read. 
John Anderson move to 
approve the minutes as 
read. Monte Smith 
seconded the motion. 
Motion carried.

TREASURER'S REPORT:
Jerry Stone presented 

the treasurer's report. 
Dennis Poole moved to 
accept the treasurer's 
report. D.M. Parks 
seconded the motion. 
Motion carried.

R E P O R T S :
a. ) Turf Fund Report: 

Dennis Poole presented 
a brief history of the 
origination of the 
Turf Fund as well as a 
financial outline from 
it' s beginning in June 
1987 to present. 
Dennis also explained 
that donations to the 
Turf Fund from this 
year's Coyote Opry 
will be used to build 
portable pens for use 
in the county show 
barn.

b. ) 1990 COYOTE
OPRY: Ben Miller
reported that this 
year's Coyote Opry 
will be held on Sept. 
29, 1990. Ben stated
that the entertainment 
will be the same as in 
the past, but there 
will also be a fish 
fry and "county fair" 
type contests for 
adults and children.

c. ) WASHING OF
ANIMALS: Dennis Poole
stated that there 
will be no washing of 
animals in the wash 
rack in the breezeway 
between the county 
barn and the show 
arena while the judging 
of barrows, lambs, or 
steers are being held 
or the premium sale is 
in progress during the 
1991 Borden County 
Junior Livestock Show.

d.) DONATION BOX: 
Kenny Hensley discussed 
the possibility of 
having a donation box 
at the bargeque dinner 
which is served at the
Borden County Jr. 
Livestock Show. The 
donations would be 
used to defray the
expense of the meat 
which is purchased by 
the Borden County Jr. 
Livestock Assn. Debbie 
Parks moved moved to 
have a donation box at 
the barbeque dinner at 
the 1991 Borden County 
Junior Livestock Show. 
Doug Isaacs seconded 
the motion Motion 
carried

e. ) 1991 BORDEN
COUNTY JR. LIVESTOCK
SHOW: Kenny Hensley
reported that the
schedule for the 1991
stock show will 
follows:

be as

J anuary 17 - Lamb show
January
Show

18 Barrow
January 19 Steer
show. Goat Show,
Bar-B-Que Dinner and 
•Premium Sale.

NEW RULES:
These new rules were 

reviewed and amended 
as necessary:

1. ) Any of the four 
lamb breeds (finewool, 
medium wool, southdown 
and fine wool cross) 
recognized by the 
Borden Co. Jr. Live­
stock Assn., with less 
than four entries in a 
class will be placed 
in the Medium Wool 
class or another class 
at the discretion of 
the classifier.

2. ) Change in Lamb 
classes regarding to 
number of entries:

4-8 entries =
1 class

9-16 entries =
2 classes

17 and over entries =
3 classes.

3. )BARROWS - Change
the minimum number of 
entries needed to make 
a class from one entry 
to four entries of the 
four recognized breeds 
(hampshire, cross.

duroc, and other pure 
breeds) of the Borden 
County Jr. Livestock 
Assn. Any less than 
four entries will go 
to the other pure 
breeds class.

4-9 entries =
1 class

10-17 entraies =
2 classes

18 and over entries =
3 classes

4. ) If there are at 
least ten (10) entries 
in the O.P.B. division 
of a particular breed, 
they may be separated 
as a breed division, 
when there is a minimum 
of 10 entries left in 
the O.P.B. division.

5. ) In a breed 
division with two or 
more classes of lambs, 
barrows, or steers, 
all Breed Champions 
and Reserve Breed

Champions will sell 
provided the exhibitor 
has not sold two
animals, previously.
ELECTION OF 3 DIRECTORS 

3 Year Term 
The following were 

nominated for director: 
Max Jones 
Scott Clayton 
John Anderson 
Jerry Kincheloe 
Doug Isaacs
The election was 

held and the following 
were elected for the 3 
directors positions:

Max Jones
John Anderson
Scott Clayton

ELECTION OF DIRECTOR 
2 Year Unexpired Term: 
The following were 

nominated for director: 
Doug Isaacs 
Guy Zant 
Kenny Bennett 
Jerry Kincheloe

Guy Zant was elected 
director.

Doug Isaacs was
elected 1st alternate 
and Jerry Kincheloe was 
elected 2nd alternate 
for a term of one year 
in case of a vaccancy 
on the board of direc­
tors .

NEW BUSINESS:
An open session was 

held and there were no 
major questions on 
which action was
taken.

There being no
further business the 
meeting was adjourned.
Introducing the Number One Killer 

of Young Americansa
Improve Your Odds. Wear Your Safety Belt.

The 13th National Golden Spur 
Award Weekend, September 21st & 22nd, 1990, 

Expect  E xcept io na l  E n te r ta inm ent ! ! !
Friday -  9 a.m. to 4 p.m.
City dwellers and ranchers alike will enjoy the remarkable exhibits of 

beef cattle by the Department of Animal Science on the campus of Texas 
Tech University. Jo Ann Smith, Assistant Secretary of Agriculture; Glen 
Klipptenstein, President of National Cattlemen's Association Beef Board;
Paul Engler, President of Cactus Feeders; Dr. Rod Bowling, Vice President 
of Montford, Colorado; Dr. Robert Lawless, President of Texas Tech Univer­
sity; and Charles Stenholm, Texas Congressman, are among the distin­
guished speakers for the day. They will discuss the problems of the beef 
industry with particular attention to value based marketing. A prime rib 
lunch will be served."

Friday Evening -  6:30 p.m.
The irresistible Prairie Party* begins at the Lubbock Memorial 

Civic Center at 6:30 p.m. with a reception to introduce the honored re­
cipient of the National Golden Spur Award. This year the theme is 
Western! So - get out your favorite going-to-town Western duds, 
shine your boots and come to the party! There will be plenty of 
authentic Western "grub" to munch on while you visit with the " 
honorce and other distinguished guests. At 8 p.m. steak and shrimp 
will be served and then another treat is in store for you! To keep you 
abreast of one of today's leaders in the ranching industry, a presenta­
tion will be made of the achievements of the nationally known Na­
tional Golden Spur recipient.

Saturday -10:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
Activities begin at the Ranching Heritage Center when 

the 4th Memorial Cavalry presents a mounted drill to raise 
the U.S. and Texas flags. After this historic and colorful 
event, you are invited to tour the unique outdoor museum.
Costumed Ranch Host volunteers in each house/structure 
will show you how life really was in those early Western 
ranching days. You can smell the campfires, taste the donuts 
cooked over them; you can see various authentic demonstra­
tions such as calf branding, bronc breaking, quilt making, 
children's games and much, much more — And for your 
enjoyment and convenience, a barbecue lunch* will be ca­
tered.
'For prices and further information contact the RHA

YOU JUST HAVE TO BE THERE TO ENJOY ALL OF IT!!
Make your reservations now by writing:
The Ranching Heritage Association 
I’.O. Box 4040 - Texas Tech University 
Lubbock, Texas 79409 
Or call (806)742 - 2498


